Kilgore Memorial Library Director's Report Prepared for the June, 2014 York City Council Meeting

1. **Summer Reading Club** registrations are going well. There are over 300 children registered to participate in the reading contests and programs and registrations continue to come in daily. Funding for all of the programs have been secured from local donors, including a grant from Walmart for \$1,000.

The first activities saw:

110 attendees for a Movie Day;97 participants in "Build your own Robot Day";22 children attended the Junior Friends of the library lock-in.

2. The **Adult Summer Reading Smackdown** began June 1st, and runs through August 30. Adult readers are invited to register and receive a punch card. Once they fill a five-punch card they are eligible for weekly drawings and their count helps York bring the trophy home! Join us in this fun summer activity. Learn more at http://libraries.ne.gov/york/2014/06/01/ready-set-read/

Upcoming activities include:

- 1. Reaching out to community leaders for staff development opportunities and collaboration possibilities for the coming year continues.
- 2. Rachel Mayfield is registered to earn cataloging certification through the Nebraska Library Commission.
- 3. Advocacy events for the summer include partnering with the Lions Club at the Farmer's Market to promote library services. Especially those for patrons with special sight or hearing needs.

Report prepared by:

Labora Roberton

Debora Robertson

Director, Kilgore Memorial Library